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 November 21, 2013 

 

 

Honorable Sarah Parrot 

Legal Department 

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 

180 East Broad Street 

Columbus, OH 43215-3793 

 

Re: Request to Cancel Prehearing Conference in PUCO Case No. 13-2058-TR-CVF 

(OH1100004819) 

 

Dear Examiner Parrot: 

A prehearing conference is currently scheduled at 10:00 a.m. on November 22, 2013 so that 

Millis Transfer Inc. (Respondent) and the Staff of the Transportation Department of the Public 

Utilities Commission of Ohio (Staff) can discuss the issues in Case No. 13-2058-TR-CVF. The 

Staff and Millis Transfer Inc. have reached a verbal settlement in this matter.  As a result, the 

hearing currently scheduled for November 22, 2013 is not necessary.  The parties plan to file a 

written Settlement Agreement in the docket.  In the event that a written agreement cannot be 

reached, Staff requests that the hearing be rescheduled for a later date. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

/s/Katie L. Johnson   

Katie L. Johnson 

Assistant Attorney General 

Public Utilities Section  

Ohio Attorney General Mike DeWine 

180 East Broad Street, 6
th

 Floor 

Columbus, OH 43215-3793 

614-644-8588 (telephone) 

katie.johnson@puc.state.oh.us 

 

Cc: Dan Millis 

Treasurer, Risk Manager 

Millis Transfer Inc.  
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